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March 2021
Dear Friends

I write this in Holy Week, when we think about Christ’s sacrifice leading to resurrection and new life. This is what I want you to focus on as we (slowly and tentatively) emerge from the pandemic and restrictions to our daily life. Jesus offers us a new start, of sin forgiven; where we take on lessons learnt and live in the light of the amazing hope, that together, we have in Him.

I want you to focus on the above when I tell you that I soon have a new start of my own. After nearly 8 years as Vicar in Bolton I am moving on to become the Church of England Chaplain at the Bradford Hospitals. This is an exciting and yet challenging role.
Jane and I will miss you all and so our excitement is mixed with sadness at leaving. We have shared many happy memories with you as we have worshipped and served alongside one another. We thank God for all the wonderful people we have met and all the ways we have seen Him at work here in Bolton, and pray and trust God will continue to bless you and bless others through you.
At this stage I am awaiting some details from the Hospitals Trust but the plan is to start as Chaplain in early July. However, I am planning to take a short Sabbatical (deferred from last year) and so my last service is expected to be on Sunday 2nd May.

Our Archdeacon, will shortly meet with the PCC to discuss the future ministry at St James and they will keep you informed.
For now, this letter comes with my love and prayers. Please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you would like to talk about any issues raised by this news. (PS I’m on annual leave 5-11th April)
Yours in Christ, [image: image2.jpg]



‘May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in him, so that you may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit.’ Romans 12:13

